
John Churchman mentions visiting Brandywine Village Quaker millers at 
the Daniel Byrnes house in 1767. 
  
Courtesy Earlham College.  

 

 

 

 

Account of the Gospel Labours of John Churchman  

On my return from Philadelphia [1767] I sat with friends at their week day meeting in 

Wilmington, which through the continued goodness of the Lord, was in some measure a 

profitable season, I hope to many: Here I felt a strong desire to see the friends together, who are 

owners of the grist-mills lately built at and near Brandiwyne, and upon notice thereof, they met 

the same afternoon at the house of Daniel Byrnes, when I had an opportunity to discharge my 

mind in an affectionate manner, of what had impressed it towards them, which they appeared to 

receive in a degree of the same love, and as I believe it came from the author of all good, who is 

alone worthy of praise, a blessing may attend that opportunity if rightly remembered.  

http://esr.earlham.edu/dqc/ 

 


